## St. John's Lutheran Church

Bennington, Nebraska 68007



December 11, 1998

Mr. Robert C. Huber, President Overland Constructors, Inc. 5036 South 135th Street PO Box 451145 Omaha, NE 68145

Dear Mr. Huber:

I am writing to thank you and the workers of Overland Constructors, Inc. for a fine job well done and done well ahead of time. The work done for St. John's is done the way it should be in every detail. I was pleased with the cooperative spirit of your men and the fact that they were willing to explain what was being done and were also willing to listen to suggestions of what we expected.

I want to thank you personally, Bob, for being willing to take on our project in the light of your busy schedule and then to be able to come back and finish after the organ was installed. I hope you have a chance to come out and hear our organ sometime. It both look and sounds awesome.

The finished look of the platform fits so well with the decor of the sanctuary, as the architect envisioned it to be. Your company was able to make it a reality.

Thanks again for a job well done. I will be glad to recommend you and your company to anyone who asks. In fact, I have been praising both you and your workers to those I show off the project to as a job well done and in a timely way.

Yours truly,

Jøhn A. Pierson

Pastor

JAP/jb